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Consistory 2023 

Elders     Deacons 

Harley Coehoorn (23)  920-229-6953  Nick Kamphuis (23)    920-597-0048 

Shaun Hiemstra (23)   262-308-9266  Randi Turner (23)       920-251-9697 

Lynn DeBoer (24)        920-948-0380  Dan Brown (24) 920-204-2125 

Ed Montsma (24)         920-948-4578  Jack Theyerl (24) 920-979-3918 

Torrie Grade (25)  920-948-7419  Brian Brown (25)  920-204-2663 

Jon Post (25)  920-960-1402  Jared Hoinacki (25) 920-517-8073 

EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE 

John Tilstra, President  

Lynn DeBoer, VP 

Shaun Hiemstra, Clerk 

Nick Kamphuis, Deacon Chr. 

Randi Turner, Treasurer 

  

TREASURERS 

Randi Turner, Main Account 

Dan Brown, Mission 

  

PASTORAL/STAFF 

Lynn DeBoer 

Nick Kamphuis 

Randi Turner 

Shaun Hiemstra 

Kelly VandeZande 

Mary Kimble  

  

BUILDING 

Dan Brown, Chr. 

Brian Brown 

Jared Hoinacki 

Karl Rens 

Phil Laper 

Byron Navis 

 

ELECTION/SELECTION 

Harley Coehoorn 

Shaun Hiemstra 

Lynn DeBoer 

Ed Montsma 

Nick Kamphuis 

Randi Turner 

Dan Brown 

Jack Theyerl 

WORSHIP PILLAR 

Jack Theyerl, Co-Chr. 

Deanna Theyerl, Co-Chr. 

Caleb Riedeman 

Danica Riedeman 

Leesa Tilstra  

Randi Turner  

Shelly Hiemstra 

Dianne Kastein 

 

MISSION/OUTREACH PILLAR 

Ed Montsma, Chr. 

Dione Kimble 

Rick Redeker 

Randi Turner 

Denise Hiemstra 

Ron Mulder 

Kay Hiemstra 

Cathy Rens 

Jon Post, Elder Rep 

Rick DeBoer 

Dan Brown 

 

CARE TEAM 

Sharon Bos, Chr. 

Betty DeBoer 

Carol Flegner 

Darlene Kamphuis 

Ann Mulder 

Jane Brown 

Mary Ann Smit 

Connie Blank 

Sally Kok 

Harley Coehoorn, Elder Rep. 

PULPIT SUPPLY 

Lynn DeBoer 

Shaun Hiemstra 

 

EDUCATION PILLAR  

Gerri Buteyn, Chr. 

Nick Kamphuis 

Jenni Post 

Lori Coehoorn 

Kim Miller 

Shelly Freiberg 

Angela Arndt 

Renae Lind 

Jen Post 

Jon Post 

Torrie Grade 

 

COMMUNICATIONS PILLAR 

Pastor John, Interim Chr. 

Renae Lind 

Judi Post 

 

YOUTH GROUP SPONSORS 

Dallas VandeSlunt 

Nick Kamphuis 

Kenna Freiberg 

Anna Lind 

Bill Lind 

Chase Hoinacki 

Dawson Drews 

 

CARE ELDERS 

Les Hiemstra 

Shelly Hiemstra 

Linda Smit 

Herb Beekman 

Shaun Hiemstra, Liaison 

Organist Charlene Kamphuis 
Liturgy Jen Post 
Announcements 
Welcome/Opening Prayer 
* “Lord, I Need You” 
* ”Alive and Breathing” 
* Greet One Another 
Congregational Prayer 
Message: Dan Degner 

* #109 “Our Great Savior” 1-4 
Prayer of Blessing 
* #109 “Our Great Savior” Vs. 5 

* Please stand if you are able 

Following the service:  Deacons Meeting 

    Adult Sunday School 

    Fellowship 

Today’s Schedule 

Lift   Sound  Liturgy 

Floyd Smit  Harley Coehoorn Jen Post 

Nursery  Greeters  Fellowship 

Danica Riedeman Ed Montsma  Lynn DeBoer 

  DVD Delivery Charlene Kamphuis 

Through Isaiah, God calls, “Everyone who 
thirsts, come to the waters” (Isaiah 55:1, ESV). 

We come today to the Living Water made 
known in Jesus Christ. Welcome. 



Mon., 14th September Beacon Items Due 

15th-20th  Judi Vacation 

Tue., 15th 1:00-3:00 p.m. Sr Gathering 

Thu., 17th 6:30 p.m. Consistory Meeting 

Sun., 20th 9:20 a.m. Prayer Time, Youth Room 

  9:30 a.m. Worship 

   Special Offering Bible League 

   Following the service: Fellowship 

    Adult Sunday School 

  4:00 p.m. Men’s Ministry at Jim Schmuhl’s at 
   GL Conference Center for food &  

   fellowship 

Tue., 22nd 10:00 a.m. Staff Meeting 

  1:00-3:00 p.m. Sr Gathering 

Thur., 24th 6:00 p.m. Music Concert at Our Saviors UCC 

Sun., 27th 9:20 a.m. Prayer Time, Youth Room 

  9:30 a.m. Worship 

   Following the service: Fellowship 

    Deacons Meeting 

    Adult Sunday School 

Next Weeks Schedules 

Lift   Sound  Liturgy 

Harley Coehoorn Merwin Kimble Mark Kastein 

Nursery  Greeters  Fellowship 

Lori Coehoorn Nick Kamphuis Randi Turner 

  DVD Delivery Shelly Hiemstra 

July Account Information 

General Fund Balance   $  76,525.89 

Benevolent Fund Balance   $  16,034.33 

Love Fund Balance    $    8,587.47 

Building Fund Balance   $  11,499.98 

Youth Fund Balance   $  11,368.16 

Mission Fund Balance  (June 15)  $   42,238.11 

Volunteers Wanted 

We are looking for several individuals willing do children’s 
sermons during the worship service. If you are interested in 
this awesome opportunity to show Jesus to the children in 
our congregation, please contact Shelly Hiemstra or any 
member of the Worship Pillar.  

YFC Colorado Peach Sale 

Youth for Christ Peach Sale is back… Pre-order your  

delicious Colorado peaches today! Peaches expected Aug 
24th. All proceeds help YFC share the Gospel with teens 
throughout the area. For more info or to place your order, 
visit www.badgerlandyfc.org, or call 920-923-1416. 

Fall Programming 

Fall is just around the corner. We are looking for teachers 
from 3K-high school. If we have enough teachers, rotation 
could be once or twice a year or every other month. Our 
new curriculum is called “Answers in Genesis.” This is a 
new curriculum and is highly recommended to help our stu-
dents be able to defend their faith out in the real world. 
Please consider teaching and being  a part of our children’s 
journey with Jesus.  Please contact Geri Buteyn or Renae 
Lind with any questions.  



Christian sympathy is extended to Pastor John and Leesa, 
 on the passing of Pastor’s uncle, Arvin Tilstra. 

Stan Harmsen health concerns 

Kyler Beltezore recovery from surgery 

John Vander Plas receiving treatment or lymphoma 

Eric Mulder receiving infusions for Crohns 

Ray Tilstra receiving treatment for lymphoma 

Herb Beekman recovery from heart procedure 

Unspoken Requests 

Serving in the Military: 

 Dan Beekman Ben Coehoorn 

 Michael Lonnee  Josh Schultz 

 John Tilstra  Derek VandeSlunt  

 Shawn Ward 

Shut ins: 

 Lowell Glewen Barrett House, Ripon   

   Helen Hartgerink Christian Home, Waupun    

 Nancy VandeSlunt Christian Home, Waupun   

 Joan Weisnicht The Meadows #403, Fond du Lac 

Missionaries: 

      Rowland & Jane Van Es                vanes@rca.org 

      John & Ruth Navis           johngnavis@yahoo.com       

 Rhonda Johnson         rhonda.johnson@efca.org 

 Josh Perkins              jperkins@rca.org 

 Campus Collective (previously His House  

  Christian Fellowship)  Ripon Campus 

Thank You 

Dear Members of Bethel Reformed Church, 

From the bottom of our hearts we thank you all so much 
for your prayers, cards, and well wishes during this diffi-
cult time. We know that God is hearing our prayers and 
we are hopeful for what the future holds. 

Eric & Katie Mulder 

mailto:johngnavis@yahoo.com

